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Council Business Meeting 
September 7, 2021 

Agenda Item Nuclear Free Zone Ordinance Discussion 

From Gary Milliman City Manager Pro Tem 

Contact Gary.milliman@ashland.or.us; 541-552-2103 

SUMMARY 

Councilor Graham with the support of Councilor Moran asked for the Council to consider amending Ordinance No. 

2230 establishing a nuclear free zone as requested by various citizens who spoke during previous public forums.  

POLICIES, PLANS & GOALS SUPPORTED 

N/A 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION 

At the August 3, 2021 Council business meeting, Councilor Graham requested that the Council task the Climate 

Policy Commission with researching and recommending to Council whether or not to amend Ordinance No. 2230 

establishing a nuclear free zone in the City of Ashland to allow for nuclear energy. The Council decided to refer this 

to a future meeting for discussion.   

BACKGROUND AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

In 1982, the citizens of Ashland passed the Nuclear Free Zone Ordinance. Recently, a group of citizens came 

forward to request the Council reconsider that ordinance due to climate change. This discussion is being set up so 

that Council can determine what steps, if any, it wants to take in response to that request. Specifically, it has been 

suggested that Council request the Climate Policy Commission take up the issue and provide a recommendation to 

Council. 

As Ordinance No. 2230 was voted on by the citizens any change would need to also be voted on by citizens. Either 

Council or a citizen petition can place an item on a future ballot.  

FISCAL IMPACTS 

N/A 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

N/A 

ACTIONS, OPTIONS & POTENTIAL MOTIONS 

N/A 

REFERENCES & ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment 1: Ordinance No. 2230 Establishing a Nuclear Free Zone in the City of Ashland and Establishing a 

Penalty for Violation of this Ordinance.  
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